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Mosman High School 
Works notification April 2022 

Dear Parents, Carers and Neighbours, 

From Wednesday 27 April 2022, a new hydrant booster water pipe will be installed under a 
section of the Belmont Road footpath outside Mosman High School.  

Temporary fencing will be placed around the works zone while this work is carried out. Traffic 
control measures will be in place to safely manage pedestrian and vehicle movements on 
Belmont Road during the water pipes installation. 

This work will take place between 7 am and 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on 
Saturday and is anticipated to be completed by Wednesday 4 May 2022, weather permitting. 

Safety measures and air monitoring will be in place as a precautionary measure in the event 
asbestos containing materials are located in the ground under the footpath.  

Should asbestos containing materials be found, the site will be remediated following the 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. All 
work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by an 
independent occupational hygienist in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies and guidelines. 

Testing of the works zone will also be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated 
and a clearance certificate will be received for the works zone.  

Please be assured there is no risk to students, staff or the local community while these works 
are carried out. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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Map of the planned works 
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